

MEMO TO: House Federal and State Affairs Committee

FROM: Thomas M. Palace, Executive Director of the Petroleum Marketers and

Convenience Store Association of Kansas

DATE: January 23, 2019

RE: HB 2035 Amending CMB Act Written Testimony

Mr. Chairman and members of the House Taxation Committee: My name is Tom Palace and I am the Executive Director of the Petroleum Marketers and Convenience Store Association of Kansas (PMCA), a statewide trade association that represents over 230 independent petroleum marketers and convenience store retailers throughout Kansas.

PMCA supports HB 2035.

HB 2035 is a technical amendment to the CMB statutes. It adds the "Kansas Cereal Malt Beverage Act" to the list of Acts in KSA 41-106, which is the statute authorizing local law enforcement to report violations of the liquor acts to the ABC. The provisions of the current statute establishing the notification process to the licensee and other law enforcement requirements would not be changed.

We urge the committee to support HB 2035.

Thank You!

PO Box 678 • Topeka, KS 66601-0678 785-233-9655 • Fax: 785-354-4374